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Nederland Community Library District

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

August 7th, 2019
The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m.
ROLL CALL

Present: Lisa Ryder, Annie Thayer, Scarlett Ponton de Dutton, Rick Rudstrom, Benjamin Teitelbaum
Library Director:  Elektra Greer

Assistant Library Director: Tom Lambrecht

Absent: John Adler, Karen Fletcher, Russ Paneton,
PUBLIC COMMENT

No comments in person, electronically, or by phone.
MINUTES
Rick motioned to approve the June 26nd meeting minutes, Scarlett seconded. One abstention. Motion passed. 
REPORTS

Directors Report

Elektra Greer submitted the following written report 

Youth Services:

Michael Sivcovich Presented:

· 110% increase in participation of events

· --> most likely due to the highly publicized Kick-Off event. This was a departure from previous events by hosting a band and billing as an end-of school party (it was held on the last day of school as opposed to a weekend following the last day). 

· -->We also hosted more self-produced workshops and events this summer, as opposed to bringing in companies or groups. I saw an increase in repeat attendees and this seemed, at least in part, to familiar hosts and the cultivation of rapport with families.

· -Anticipated 30% decrease in budget expenditures from 2018.  

· --> Between May and August of 2018, Children and Teen expenditures totaled $2514 for SRP programs, promotion and material costs. 

· -->Between May and the present date of 2019, Children and Teen expenditures have, so far, totaled $1195. Spending funds on the End of School event and then self-producing most of the events led to savings, as well coordination of resources between myself and Elektra.

· -->Grant funds also helped led us to a better fiscal situation. 

Discussion afterwards about expanding programs with dogs, followed by discussion about difficulties distinguishing official service dogs. 
Library Foundation; report from May meeting
· Foundation sold books at July 27th Coming Home Pancake Breakfast and will be doing so weekend of August 9th/10th for Caribou event.  They had miscommunication with some of their volunteers, so are really in need of help, especially for set-up on Friday morning, August 9th.

· September 19th Fundraiser with Backdoor Theatre—still working out details.

Facility
· Keyless Door entry, back door.

· Electrician—lighting for signage

· Report on WiFi antenna

Discussion about the necessity and potential use of wifi coverage at the bus stop. 

Personnel

· Tom Lambrecht plans to resign his position in the second quarter of 2020.   

Programming 
· Community interest in Oral Histories program has taken off; we have between 11-13 people scheduled to be recorded and Kay Turnbaugh will be helping edit files to put up on website.  We are researching purchasing our own recording device since they are less than $250 and would give us autonomy in the process.  (We are currently borrowing the device from the Boulder Carnegie). 

· Both the Carousel and Mountain Forum for Peace approached the library looking for support in archiving their organization’s history.  Dan Martin, from the NAHS, has also brought several boxes of materials.  Nicolle Davies from the State Library is looking into helping us find an MLS student to do an internship at our library to help with community history projects.  

· 150th Caribou Event is in 3 days!  There has been a huge surge in interest in the last week; it will be interesting to observe attendance.  

· Jill Dreves from Wild Bear approached us about after-school partnerships.  She had concerns that our programming might be affecting attendance at Wild Bear after-school programs.  We clarified that we only offer one program (per age group) per week and providing free enrichment experiences for school-age children is part of our library mission and best practices for all public libraries.  We hope to be able to work together to best serve the community’s after-school needs and still honor each organization’s mission and scope of service.  

· Our fall programming schedule looks very impressive including speakers such as   Leonard David, David Barsamian, Ed Raines, and Kay Turnbaugh.  Kay and staff member Cathy Grace are organizing a full-afternoon Front Range author event for October, to hopefully include some award-winning Denver and Boulder authors.  
· We have had ongoing requests to extend our Friday and Saturday hours by one hour each day, respectively, to allow commuter traffic to pick up items for the weekend and to allow Saturday patrons to have more access to library resources.  With some adjustments in our expenditures for the rest of this year, I believe we can pilot a program of staying open until 6PM on Friday and 5PM on Saturday for September –December 2019.  We will stay within our 2019 approved operational budget. As with when we piloted our Sunday hours, we can look at usage statistics for September-December, 2019 and forecast our budget accordingly for 2020.   
President’s Report:

No Report

Vice President’s Report:

No Report

Treasurer’s Report:
Annie Thayer submitted the following written report:
1. As of June 30, 2019 checking/savings totaled $469,133, of which we have $17,506 in Checking, $316,743 in Savings, $82,390 in our Reserve Fund, $40,000 in land development fund, and $30,000 in our long-term maintenance fund. 

2. June 2019 total income was $95,233, of which $93,287 was from total Property Tax Revenue, and $1,817 was from total Specific Ownership Tax. 

3. June 2019 expenses totaled $24,945. Of that, expense categories exceeding $1,000 are: $3,835 for books and material, $1,118 for payroll taxes, $14,426 for wages, and $1,226 for program development. 

4. Net income for June was $70,288

NEW BUSINESS

· Board approval for new Treasurer to be signatory on NCL Citywide Banks account (Rick motioned approved, Lisa seconded, and the motion passed unanimously).
· Friday and Saturday extended hours  

· Reviewing job descriptions and re-organizing staff responsibilities; adding more volunteers 

· August 8th, First Responder Training for Staff, provided by Town

· Partnership with NAS to provide homebound library services 

· Midyear update on statistics, budget and forecasts for rest of year

· Moving library road sign on Highway 119 closer to roundabout 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
· Library signage (sign committee shall meet ahead of next Board of Trustees meeting in September)
· Extended long-range Wifi repeater

· Oral History Project

ADJOURNMENT

Rick moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:02 p.m. Lisa seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
